
 

 Hykeham Town & Rural  
Neighbourhood Policing Team 

    

YOUR LOCAL TEAM 
 

 

 
 

To report crime or antisocial behaviour Tel: 101 
in an emergency dial 999 
Below are general contact numbers and must not be 
used to report crime or antisocial behaviour.  
SGT Ken Whyte  07973 846537 
PC Mark Wood   07973 846976 

PCSO Sarah Lingard  07973 842364   

PCSO Jo Mackie  07973 845791 
PCSO Julie Clark  07973 846338 

Email: hykehamrural.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk 
          hykehamtown.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk 

 
FORTHCOMING ENGAGEMENTS 

 
6th November Mini Police Nominations - Witham St. 
Hughs School. 

7th November Mini Police Anti Bullying – Swinderby 

School. 
12th November Mini Police Anti Bullying – 

Bassingham School 
12th November People who help us  - Bassingham 

School.  

OUR PRIORITIES THIS QUARTER 
 
Every three months, we listen to your concerns and 
look at recent crime statistics to shape the things we 

will concentrate on for the next three months. Based 

on this, our priorities for the next quarter are: 
 

1.  Tackling antisocial behaviour at public open 
spaces Town & Rural.   
    
If you think there is an issue we should be focusing 

on, please get in touch at one of our public 

engagement events or contact us by email or social 
media. 

 

 
 

 

  
WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING? 

 
Eagle Playing Field and the surrounding area remains a 
hotspot. We would ask Eagle residents to report any related 

antisocial behaviour quoting ECINS 256417. The policing 
team is continuing to regularly patrol the village. 

 

AUTUMN CRIME PREVENTION 

• Use timer switches on a lamp, radio or tv set so that 

they turn on as it gets dark in the afternoons. 

• Make a habit of checking that ground floor windows 
and doors are closed and locked when you leave the 

house or go to bed. Upstairs windows should be 

locked when the house is unoccupied.  

• PVCu doors must be locked by lifting the handle 
and turning the key to ensure all the security 

features are in place.  

• Car and house keys should be kept out of sight in a 
safe place. Don’t leave them on display on window 

sills, in porches, hallways or kitchens.  

• Secure your rear garden by shutting and locking any 

gates. Burglars can use garden tools, like ladders to 
break in, so make sure you securely lock away any 
tools after use.  

 
WANT TO KNOW MORE? 

 
Crime statistics for your neighbourhood are available at: 
www.police.uk 

 

Lincs Alert is a great way of getting the latest relevant 
information for your area. Join at: 

www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk  
 

Follow us:  
 

 Twitter        -     @HykehamPolice 

 Facebook      -    @HykehamPolice 

 

 

http://www.police.uk/
http://www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk/

